

South Harringay School

Pemberton Road

London

N4 1BA

T. 020 8340 2757

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Friday 08 October 2021

Harvest Festival and Food Banks

We recently held assemblies on Harvest in both schools. We have now started another food bank collection for Tottenham Food bank. Our collection point is outside the main reception area.

Governors

Our governing body produce an annual statement, designed to give parents/carers a summary of their work across an academic year. To read the annual statement for Last school year please click here.

There is currently a vacancy for a parent governor and we will be holding an election process very soon. We will write to you separately with details. In the meantime, if you would like to understand the role of a governor further, you can find information by clicking here.

Year 5 Performance Poetry

All of our year 5 children have written and performed their own poems entitled 'I am a Child'. You can see some of the children performing their poems on our <u>Youtube channel</u>.

South Harringay School

Dear Parents/Carers,

Feryal

Our wonderful nursery teacher, Feryal, is unwell and will be off school for the foreseeable future. She has a cancer diagnosis and has started chemotherapy. We have her in our thoughts.

We wrote first to the parents/carers of children who were in our nursery over the last couple of years with this news.



Already, we have received many messages and cards which we will be passing on to Feryal.



Charity Run

One of our families took part in a 'Muddy Run' at Finsbury park to raise money for Cancer research. If you would like to make a donation to their page please click this link: https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/emilys-race-for-life-140732409 so far they have managed to raise £155.00. Well done to Tully & Arlo for their 5k run!

Online Safety

All of the children in keys stages 1 and 2 have completed lessons on how to stay safe online. We start each year's computing curriculum with these lessons.

We would like all parents/carers to review their children's use of social media. We were made aware of some of our older children using social media apps, in an inappropriate way, over the summer holidays. Please check which apps your children are using. Primary aged children should not have access to TikTok.

We will hold some online safety workshops for parents later in the year. Until then we recommend these websites as good sources of information for parents: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/

Budding artist

We are very proud of Sofi in 3 Acacia, who has recently taken up an interest in art. Sofi had her latest piece of art displayed at the London and Paris art exhibition 'Unveil'.





Vacancies

We currently have a job vacancy for a Play Worker Supervisor. If you or anyone you know are interested, please click the link here: <u>South Harringay School | Vacancies (southharringay schools.co.uk)</u>

Friends of South Harringay News

Events are coming back! We are running a reception movie night on Tuesday the 19th of October. If your child is in reception and you want to buy tickets please sign up through classlist: www.classlist.com

Do you want to know more about the Friends of South Harringay and how you can be more involved? We will be having a short meeting on zoom on Tuesday 12th October at 13:15 (it will last 40 minutes max) to talk about what plans we have for the next term and how you can be more involved - either with a role on the committee or helping with specific events. Please email secretary@friendsofsouthharringay.org to be sent the zoom link.

It might seem like just yesterday we had our last AGM (it was actually May) but we are back on schedule so will be having a short AGM at 13:15 on Friday 5th November. This is a chance to take stock of the last academic year and is part of our requirements as a registered charity. You are all, by default, members of the Friends of South Harringay so please join us - also, we need to reach quorum.

Once again we are planning on running our South Harringay School ADVENTure Trail. If you would like to decorate a window which will be lit during December please contact Liz at secretary@friendsofsouthharringay and she'll send you more information about what is involved. In the meantime, here is a reminder of last year's windows: https://is.gd/VRWGqU

We are setting our fund raising priority for this academic year. Please complete our survey by Monday the 1st of November letting us know what you want to fund. Estimated survey completion time is 1 minute, but I reckon you can do it in 20 seconds. https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Y7NKB7Y



SHS Lettings

